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Brant Road

Surgery

  Issue 5


Dear Patient

Welcome to your fifth edition of the ‘Brant Road Surgery Newsletter’.

Logo Competition

A big thank you to everyone who entered our logo competition, we were very impressed by the quality of the applications. The winning entry, displayed at the top of this newsletter, will be on all new Practice stationery and was designed by Lindsay Fulton who received a book token in gratitude. 
Welcome to Dr. M A Khan
Dr. Khan will be joining the Practice as a part time GP from the 1st January 2008. He has been carrying out minor surgery procedures at the Practice since October and has proved a valuable addition in this area.
Thank you to Dr D Lendon
A big thank you to our locum doctor Dr Lendon who has been with the Practice on a temporary basis since September. We hope that after she leaves in December Dr Lendon will continue to do some work for us when we are short staffed.
Car Park

The car park resurfacing has been completed and the walkway entrance to the building re-designed. There are more general and disabled spaces available and the walkways to the building are more accessible to people with disabilities. Please note there is a one way system around the car park to ease traffic flow. 
Temporary Change of Practice Nurse
We are delighted to announce that Nurse Susanne Corbett will be going on maternity leave at the beginning of January. Nurse Stella Rippon has agreed to act in her place. Stella has many years experience as a Practice Nurse in the Lincoln area.
Asthma
Many people find that their asthma is worse at this time of the year. If you have not had an asthma review in the last 12 months or need some advice, please make an appointment to see Nurse Shona. She is available for daytime and some evening appointments from early January.
Prescriptions and Opening Times over the Christmas Period
We are only closed on the 25th and 26th December and the 1st January over the Christmas period, therefore on all other days we will process repeat prescriptions as normal. There should be no need to make any special arrangements for your repeat prescriptions.
Telephone System
We have now moved to our new telephone system. We believe there has been some misinformation around the change to an 0844 number and wanted to take the opportunity to clarify a few points;
· Our previous system was not of an acceptable standard and we received many complaints from our patients when they tried to get through.

· The new system has been designed with Practices in mind and we are already receiving favourable reports on the increased ease of phoning the Practice.
· The cost of a call to the Practice from a landline will be 4.9p per minute. This is the same as a BT national call and you should have a decreased waiting time on the telephone and need to make fewer repeat calls to the Practice.

· The Practice does not make any profit from the new system and in fact the improved service will actually cost the Practice more on an annual basis than previously.

You can now cancel an appointment even if the surgery is closed by using the automated telephone system.
General Reminders –
We offer routine telephone appointments with the Doctors. If you would like to book one please let reception know when you telephone the Practice.
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Finally a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all our Patients.
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